

HINSTOCK PARISH COUNCIL



Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting for Hinstock Parish
1 Present: 

Cllr Lutner; Cllr K Philips; Cllr E Balchin; Cllr R Harper; Cllr K Dutton; Cllr R Vaughan; Cllr K Sutherland; Cllr P Trow; Mrs M Joyce (Clerk)


No members of the public were present.

2
Welcome & Public Session 

For electors of the Parish to raise any issues of interest or concern with the Parish Council.   

Cllr Lutner welcomed everyone to the Annual Parish Meeting which he opened at 7:15pm.  
No items were brought forward for discussion. 
Cllr Lutner declared the Meeting closed at 7:30pm.

Annual Meeting of Hinstock Parish Council held on 3rd May 2016 in the Memorial Hall
 Chair: 
Cllr J Lutner

Present
Cllr E Balchin; Cllr R Vaughan, Cllr Trow, Cllr K Dutton; Cllr K Philips; Cllr R Harper; 

Cllr K Sutherland
Clerk:

Mrs M Joyce



1 Election of the Chairperson 
Cllr Vaughan proposed Cllr Lutner as Chair, seconded by Cllr Trow, all agreed.  
2
Election of the Vice Chairperson
Cllr Balchin proposed Cllr Philips  as Vice Chair, seconded by Cllr Dutton, all agreed. 

Acceptance of office forms duly signed.
3
Election of other Officers & Representatives:
a) Emergency Planning Committee: Cllr Philips
b) NSAC Representative: Cllr Philips/Cllr Balchin
c) Representatives for: 
Memorial Hall Committee: Cllr Lutner, Cllr Vaughan, Cllr Philips, Cllr R Harper; 
Helicopter Liaison Group: Cllr Trow; 
Footpaths: Cllr Sutherland;

Youth of the Community: Cllr Harper; 
Cemetery Committee: Cllr Lutner; 
Hinstock School: Cllr Lutner; 
Village Initiative: Cllr Balchin, Cllr Sutherland
Neighbourhood Watch: Cllr Balchin; Cllr Philips
Representatives for Jubilee Room sub-committee: Cllr Vaughan, Cllr Trow, Cllr Lutner;
 Councillors resolved to accept the roles as outlined above.

4 
Welcome (to include Present, Apologies &/or Absent)
All Council Members were present.  No apologies or absences to report.  Meeting opened at 7:30pm.  
Cllr K Dutton announced her intention to resign from the Council due to an impending house move.
5 
Declaration of Disclosable Pecuniary Interests: None
6
Dispensations of DPIs (if appropriate): None
7 
Report by the Retiring Chair
Cllr Lutner reported a different year for the Parish Council with many new faces recently joining.  The Parish Council has achieved much over the last year: the playground has been upgraded to bring it back up to standard.  The new notice board has been well received.  A large number of planning applications have come before the Council, the majority of which have yet to be built.  The Chair conveyed thanks to Mark Williams, Roger Dutton, Kevin Harvey for their valued contributions.  
8 
To approve the minutes of the meeting held on Tuesday 5th April 2016: Councillors confirmed that they had received and read the minutes of the last meeting.  Cllr Philips proposed, seconded by Cllr  Vaughan that they are a true and accurate copy, all agreed. The minutes were duly signed by the Chair.   ../2
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9
Matters arising from the Minutes not otherwise included on the agenda: Application received from the Cricket Club for funding.   Cllrs noted that they have also approached Waitrose for funding.  New fencing has been donated for the front which is being installed.  The School has programmed events for the children at the Club grounds.  Copies of quotes for forwarded.  Cllr Dutton proposed supporting the Club for the sum of £900, seconded by Cllr Vaughan, all agreed.  

10
Unitary Councillor’s Report: Cllr Davies was not present.  
11
Street Lighting/Items requiring Maintenance and/or Repairs
· 
Opportunity to report items requiring attention: Clerk to chase Eon to replace missing lid from recreation ground light.  
i) Recreation ground lighting; Nothing to report
ii) 
Eon maintenance proposal: .Renewal fee: £588.66 Councillors were reminded of the details of the maintenance contract.  Councillors asked the Clerk to clarify if Eon has numbered the lights and for a breakdown of works carried out in the last year.  Cllr Philips proposed renewing the contract, seconded by Cllr Vaughan, all agreed to renew contract.  
iii) 
Basketball hoops/tennis courts key: The Clerk confirmed that she had written to the tennis club in relation to the hoops and keyand to date has had no response.  Clerk to write again.  
· Jubilee Rooms – progress/update report: Electrical certification received for the Room.  Cllr Lutner has researched applying for a heritage grant.  Councillors agreed that they are content that all funding avenues are investigated.  Complete picture of how much is needed is required.  Snooker club needs to produce document confirming youth policy.
·  Footpaths: NS Walk Forum attended by Cllr Sutherland.  He met NS footpath officer.  Helen Berrisford will be contacting him to update a new P3 group.  The Parish Council to encourage vigorous effort to keep paths open, replace way-markers, stiles etc and to actively encourage use locally.  Financial assistance from SC likely to finish at the end of this financial year. Suggested approaching landowners from PC in first instance.  To advertise in Shop and notice board and website for volunteers. Cllr Sutherland to draft recruitment notice.
· Village initiative – Litter: Cllr Balchin reported litter pick on 30th April, 24 people collected 20 bags of rubbish.  Gutters on the Memorial Hall have also been cleared.  Cllr Sutherland reported litter pick in Mill Green which was very successful. 
12 Finance
i) Balances for information and presentation of invoices for payment: Clerk presented year end balances.  Confirmed precept payment of £17,500 received.  
ii) Presentation of Internal Auditor’s Report and Approval of Year End Accounts: Clerk reported accounts are with the auditor and unavailable until the June meeting. 
iii) Completion of Annual Return to Audit Commission – to be taken forward to June
iv) Insurance renewal – review/decide/renew: renewal documents :
New quote for £913.85.  Cllr Philips proposed renewing seconded by Cllr Trow, all agreed. Resolved to renew.  
Annual grants: Memorial Hall: Cllr Balchin proposed £1000, seconding Cllr Trow seconded all agreed; Village Initiative: Cllr  Dutton proposed giving the VI group £300 seconded by Cllr Vaughan, all agreed; resolved to pay the amounts in June.
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12 
Finance cont
v) Website domain name renewal: Renewal notice received for next 2 years.  Clerk to organise.
	Date of Invoice
	Recipient
	Reason for Payment
	Amount

	30/04/16
	M Joyce
	Salary
	£285.84

	09/04/16
	NPower
	Supply 01/01/16-31/03/16
	£354.87

	11/04/16
	Came & Co 
	Insurance renewal
	£913.85

	16/04/16
	hcidata
	Website domain name renewal for 2 yrs
	£69.80 + VAT

	06/04/16
	SALC
	Affiliation fees
	£413.02

	03/05/16
	M Joyce
	Salary underpayment correction
	£64.90

	April 16
	Eon
	Maintenance contract 
	£588.66


Cllr Balchin offered thanks to the clerk for valued contribution to the council.  

Pensions update: Clerk has registered with the Pensions Regulator and has confirmed that the role does not qualify for a pension scheme.  
Clerk to request MPAN certificate update and confirmation as to what the 3 supplies are for.

Cllr Dutton  proposed, seconded by Cllr Philips salary payments, all agreed.

All other invoices proposed by Cllr Trow, seconded by Cllr Sutherland, all agreed.  

13
Planning:
Cllr Lutner raised a previous application in Marsh Lane for 47 houses.  He  reported that he has noticed the addition of a new balancing pool which has been applied for.  Galliers are carrying out investigations into kerbs and entrances. Concerns were raised over long term maintenance of the pool.  Councillors queried whether a S106 been agreed.  No details have been forwarded to the PC.  Original application was reduced to 43 houses.  Councillors further queried what amenity provision for the village there willbe.  Safe footpath from the houses to the middle of the village has been requested.  To compare the plans at the next meeting.  Agenda item for June. 
Cllr Lutner informed Council Members that the Government has a new initiative to sell off social housing stock.  Councillors expressed concerns about these properties being taken out of circulation. Clr Lutner suggested proposing contacting Owen Paterson to ensure that the low cost local rental properties are kept in the village in perpetuity.  
i)
Applications: None received
ii)
Decisions: None received
iii)
Appeals: 

	Woodlane Farm, Wood Lane, Hinstock, Shropshire.

	Erection of 1No dwelling, detached double garage and installation of septic tank

	15/04752/FUL: Mr D Hollins

	APP/:3245/W/16/3146165    16/02409/REF     4 April 2016

	


14
Highways & Environmental Health
· Opportunity to raise any issues/concerns about road conditions and/or safety: Councillors noted items previously reported which have been attended to.  
· Report matters affecting environmental health
· Cllr Balchin has some 30mph stickers for bins available for use.
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15 Correspondence
- SALC information bulletins & legal topic notes – sent via email
- Letter from Childs Ercall PC requesting support for new bus service suggestion: 340/341 Arriva service: Councillors in Childs Ercall have noted that this service is idle during the day and the buses ‘rest’ in Market Drayton between drop off and pickup of school children a limited service could be provided to the villages. Proposal for a service attached. Councillors agreed to support.  Clerk to include in letter to Mr Paterson also.  
- Emergency planning briefing meeting invitation - noted
16
Housekeeping
- Review/adoption of the Standing Orders; Risk Assessment; Model Publication Scheme;
Press and Media Relations Policy; Financial Regulations; Code of conduct; All agreed to adopt.  

Clerk to forward checklists for playground for monthly inspections.  

- Community Policing update (if available): no update
- Reports from Reps on external committees: School: finances ok, looking to improve buildings; cemetery association applying for different grants for maintenance (clerk confirmed power of expenditure for maintenance of cemeteries and clocks; Memorial Hall due to meet again re Herbies proposal to use the hall.  
- Allotment tenancy forms: 2 new tenant’s agreements forwarded and cheque received for rent for £150.00 – clerk to add cheques to June meeting. 
17 Items for inclusion in the next Agenda: 
There being no other business the Chair closed the meeting at 9:43pm thanking everyone for attending. 



Date of next Meeting: Tuesday 7th June 2016

